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The Moving Rocks of Death Valley.  Nestled in a remote valley between the Cottonwood and Last 
Chance Ranges, the Racetrack is a place of stunning beauty and mystery. The Racetrack is a playa--a 
dry lake bed--best known for its strange moving rocks. It is a mystery as to how the rocks, some 
weighing hundreds of pounds, actually seen the rocks move - but the long meandering tracks left be-
hind in the mud surface of the playa attest to their activity.  Theories range from hurricane-force winds  
to shifting ice on the normally-dry lake surface to UFO force fields. For years the Race Track has been 
a source of wonder.  Now it may be partially explained! 
 
Photo by the U.S. National Park Service. 
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Program Meetings: 6:45 - 8:45 PM 
on the third Tuesday of each month  
at the Pasadena Central Library at 
285 E. Walnut Street. Doors open 
at 6pm.  Guests are welcome! 
 
Field Trips are scheduled each 
month. Refer to the bulletin and 
website for date, location and info.  
 
Workshop:  The use of the clubôs 
equipment is available to members 
from 9am to 5pm on the 2nd Sun-
day of each month in our shop at 
123 E. Montecito Ave., Sierra 
Madre. There are two sessions - 
from 9am to 1pm and 1pm to 5pm. 
Equipment proficiency is required 
and instruction is free. Fees are $3 
per session or $5 for a full day. 
Bring lunch! 

 

Membership per calendar year is only 
$20, $15 for a second adult member in 
the same house.  Junior members and 
the third or more members at the same 
house are $10. Initiation fee is $2.00 
per person and membership badges 
are $7.50. Renewals are due by the 
October General Meeting and delin-
quent after December 31st.  Mail 
checks for membership to P.O. Box 
5025, Pasadena CA  91117-0025. 
 
Website: pasadenalapidarysociety.org 
 
Email:  pasadenalapidary@aol.com  
 
Board Meetings: 7:15 PM on the sec-
ond Tuesday of the month at the Ply-
mouth Campus of the Monrovia Adult 
School. Map and directions are on the 
website. All members are welcome to 
attend! 

Safety:  Liability waivers, eye      
protection, closed-toe-flat-heel shoes 
and machinery safe-practices are 
mandatory for all participants. Work-
shops and field trips are for adult 
members and juniors with adult   
supervision.  

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 

FAIR USE NOTICE. This 

publication may contain copyrighted 

material the use of which has not 
been specifically authorized by the 

copyright owner.  

 
We are making such material 

available in our efforts to advance 

the educational understanding of the 
amateur jewelry fabrication and rock 

collecting hobbies. 

 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair 

use' of any such copyrighted 

material as provided for in section 

107 of the U.S. Copyright Law.  

 

If you wish to use material from this 
publication for commercial or 

purposes of your own that go 

beyond 'fair use', you must obtain 
permission from the copyright 

owner.  

Newsletter Articles, ads or      

corrections should be sent to the 

editor: Mark Nelson, 1475 Paseo 

Maravilla, San Dimas, CA, 

91773.  (909) 996-1784 or by 

email to mnelsonair@aol.com 

Officers/Directors present: Carolyn 
Duncan, Marcia Goetz, Joe Goetz, 
Ed Imlay, Chris Kyte, Linda Nel-
son, Mark Nelson, Martha Wilson. 
Absent: Jennifer Jang & Elizabeth 
Weston. Also present: None.  A 
CD for $10k was opened at One 
West Bank. Committee reports 
were presented and discussed. 
The Society still needs a room for 
our board meetings. A full report of 
the meeting is available on the 
Member Tools page of the web 
site.  

òRock Talkó 
Janie Duncan, the owner of Janie's 
Jurassic Jewelry and president of 
the Monrovia Rockhounds, spoke 
at our program meeting.  Janie is 
renown for her informative Rock 
Talks,  History of Beads, Organic 
Beads and a History of Buttons. 
Everyone enjoyed her talk and 
agreed that it was one of our best 
program presentations.  We hope 
that she will do another of her 
ñtalksò at a future meeting!   
 

April  Meeting  

Officers 
 

Marcia Goetz, President 
(626) 914-5030 

joenmar1@verizon.net 
 

Martha Wilson, Vice President 
(626) 798-9085                          

marthaansley@gmail.com 
 

Linda Nelson, CPA 
Secretary/Treasurer 

(909) 592-1322 
(909) 394-1276 Fax 
lnelsn@verizon.net 

March Board Meeting                 
by Linda Nelson, Secretary 

 Presidentõs Message 

Dear Members,  
We had a wonderful show 
last month! We had many 
of our members there to 
help out.  Without their 
efforts we could not have 
made the show what it 

was this year.  And - I think we all had a 
good time while we worked! 
 
I want to be sure to thank all of the      
committee chairs for their tireless and  
diligent work.  Our committee chairs are 

the backbone of the show and their 
vision and efforts make the show work.   
 
The visitors to the show were         
impressed and we had a significant 
number of people attend.  Visitors 
were heard to say oohh and aahh 
when looking at the cases.  YUM was 
also a word heard often by those who 
ate from the kitchen. Those who    
visited the demonstration area were 
surprised with what the club members 
could do.  I have always felt that PLS 
has the best raffle prizes and they 
were exceptional this year - as always.  

Our grab bags were great also.  The kids 
area was busy with young folk scooping 
and spinning and loving what they got.  
The silent auction went well and much of 
the rock found new homes.  We had some 
new members sign up and we welcome 
them to the Society!  My thanks and     
appreciation to ALL who pitched in - for 
YOU made the show a success! 
 
Iôm looking forward to seeing you all at the 
April program meeting! 
 

 éé.. Marcia 
               Marcia Goetz, President 
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Meeting and General Club Information 

The Annual Club Show is held the 
second weekend of March at the 
Masonic Center, 3130 Huntington 
Drive,  San Marino. 

Advertising - a business card size 
ad is available for $99 per year or 
$10 per edition.  Submit text, logos, 
business card or other copy to the 
editor at the address or email listed 
on this page. 

March Program Meeting 
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How The Earth Was Made - Martha 
Wilson, will show an award-winning 
History Channel video about the 
creation of our planet over 4 billion 
years ago! 
     Ed Imlay will have a display table 
available for members to show items 
they have collected at recent field 
trips or in their travels are welcome 
to bring rocks and minerals for iden-
tification.  
     Come early at 6pm and enjoy 
coffee and refreshments by Trudy 
Kroseôs refreshments committee. 



EDUCATIONAL  OUTEACH  

By Ed Imlay 
Chair, Education Committee           

 
Jennifer Nishimura will be helping me with presen-
tations to youth groups! To schedule my special 
educational presentation to your group or school 
contact me by phone at (626) 286-8215 or by email 
at edimlay@hotmail.com.  

 
Identification: Would you like to know the name of a rock you have      
acquired? Set it on the table at the rear of the meeting room with a note 
asking ñWhat is this?ò If the interior of the stone is not evident, chip a small 
piece off or ñwindowò it (polish a corner) to reveal the interior (if it will not 
damage the appearance of the specimen).  
 
Display Table: For the Program meeting, please display any items of gen-
eral interest, especially: workshop projects and items you collected at the 
field trip, or the monthôs birthstone.  For fun, wear something to the  
meeting containing this monthõs birthstone - Diamond!  Did you know 
that the Arabic and Hebrew birthstone this month is Sapphire?  

      

Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at a local school 

Sunshine: Our prayers are with Elizabeth Weston 
following her brotherôs death while skiing at Mam-
moth. Pat Oronoz is recovering from shoulder sur-
gery and Judy Scott from injuries sustained by a 
fall.  Jodia McLeod and Ellen Farrell escaped injury 

following automobile accidents. Martha Wilson will be caring for 
her sister following surgery. Carolyn Duncan, William and Denise 
Davis participated in the Fish for Food which provides fresh fish 
for the non-profit Food Share of Ventura County - a member part-
ner of Feeding America.  William Davis has been awarded the Dr. 
Herman Epstein Special Service Award by the Los Angeles Rod 
& Reel Foundation in recognition for his work to provide the    
experience of fishing for disadvantaged, disabled and troubled    
children.   The Pasadena Lapidary  Society has a Sunshine Committee to send 

cards and words of comfort and support and congratulations to those members who 
are in need or are deserving of it.  Notify Trudy Krose at 323-664-9598 or by email at  
 mikekrose@roadrunner.com. 

Welcome  

New Members !! 
Welcome to our new members - Victor Castellano, an investiga-
tor; Linda Desbrow, a pharmacist; Crystal Drysdale, Yang Lu 
and Virginia Kennedy, retired;  Rose Figueroa, a retired 
teacher; Leah Garza, a teacher; Tristan Hubbard and his 
mother, Stephanie Pereda, a supervisor;  Fumie Onisawa, a 
horticulturalist; Sarah Romanek, a silversmith; Jill Terashita, a 
veterinary technician!  Welcome back Cal Matthews and 
Lorraine Bauchiero!  Share the lapidary and jewelry hobby! Invite 
your friends and neighbors to one of our monthly meetings to learn 
more about the Pasadena  Lapidary Society!    

WORKSHOP  
This Monthõs Workshop Program:   

 
This month is New Member Orientation. We will be 
hosting our new members and introducing them to 
the Workshop. Preference in cutting, polishing and 
working on stones will be given to our new mem-
bers.  Remember that all members must have a 
signed release on file and verify that they have 
read and understand the workshop rules and 

safety policy.  Letôs see what we can create from our Lavic Siding Field Trip! 
 
Work on your projects this month.  Experienced help will be available.  
There may be a special ñhow toò presentation at the workshop after new 
member orientation. 
 
Call me if you have any questions at (909) 593-2781 
 

C a r o l y n 

Duncan  
Workshop Chair 
 

 
Letõs cut and   

polish our Lavic 
Jasper! 

Meeting Refreshments:  
 
Program Meeting Refreshments ñ Thanks 
to Becky Fregoso and Jennifer Jang for 
Marchôs refreshments! Lisa Griffy and Paolo 

Sanchez are scheduled for the April meeting! 
 
To volunteer to bring refreshments Ð Contact me at (323) 
664-9598 or by email at mikekrose@roadrunner.com. éé. 
éé.. Trudy Krose  

ROCK OF THE MONTH PRESENTATION   
 No one stepped up to talk about their   
favorite rock this month!  To be scheduled 
to talk about an interesting rock or mineral 

please sign up at the monthly meeting or email Martha Wilson. 
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She who from April dates her years, 
Diamonds shall wear, lest bitter tears 
For vain repentance flow; this stone, 

Emblem of innocence, is known  
éé.. Gregorian Calendar 

 

Follow us on Twitter!  
 

https://twitter.com/pasalapidary 
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Dobell Ranch Petrified Wood 
Holbrook, Arizona 

Great selection and prices on petrified wood! Open daily!   
 
AZ-77 south from the center of Holbrook.  At the intersection of US 180, turn left 
for 12.6 miles.  Turn left at a white sign for the historic visitors museum with a 
drawing of a female deer and a bell (Doe-Bell).  Drive the old paved highway 
lined with petrified wood until it ends at the Dobell Ranch.  Ask for Gordon Do-
bell or Tonya Black!  Fill a 5-gallon bucket with petrified wood or select larger 
pieces for your own museum!  A great weekend trip! 

Show this page or a copy for a Special Rock Club Discount! 

 Tonya Black 

Lapidary Club Special 
Tune any piano - in your home or business - for only $99.   
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The Moving Stones of Death Valley 
By Mark Nelson, Pasadena Lapidary Society 

 
DEATH VALLEY is a place of start contrasts.  It is a wild wilderness of 
low valley floors crusted with barren salt flats and rugged mountains 
rising as much as 11,000 feet. It claims the lowest elevation in North 
America, at 282 feet below sea level and the hottest air temperature 
ever recorded on our planet - 1340.  It has areas of man-made splendor, 
such as Scottyôs Castle, and natural wonders such as Ubehebe Crater 
and The Race Track. It is the largest U.S. National Park outside Alaska 
at 3.4 million acres  
 
The mystery of the moving rocks of Death Valley may have been     
partially solved.  Cousins Richard Norris, 55, a paleobiologist at the 
Scripps Institution of Oceanography, and James, 59, a research      
engineer, launched their ñSlithering Stones Research Initiativeò in 2011. 
 
In that year they prepared some rocks, similar to some of the smaller 
ones on the lake bed, and imbedded a GPS transmitter in a cavity in the 
rocks prepared for that purpose.  They returned in 2013 on a cold    
December 20th to inspect the instruments. ñWe found the playa covered 
with ice,ò Richard recalled. ñWe also noticed fresh rock trails near 
shards of thin ice stacked up along the shoreline.ò 
 
The following afternoon, ñwe were sitting on a mountainside and admir-
ing the view when a light wind kicked up and the ice started cracking,ò 
he said. ñSuddenly, the whole process unfolded before our eyes.ò  The 
cracking sounds were ferocious. An ankle-deep, frozen lake in Death 
Valley National Park was breaking apart under sunny skies. 
 
As cousins Richard Norris and James Norris watched, a light wind   
began moving huge floes of ice across the surface of the water and into 
rocks weighing up to 200 pounds. Propelled by the ice masses, the 
rocks began to slide across the slick, muddy bottom of the normally dry 
lake bed, known as the Racetrack playa. 
 
Their time-lapse photographs provide the first clue to what may be the 
answer of the moving rocks of Death Valley.  See the video, titled The 
Slithering Stones of Racetrack Playa, at www.youtube.com/watch?
v=uyHcs7B27Zk, courtesy of Geology.com - or Google: geology.com 
death valley racetrack. 
 
Thanks to input from PLS member Tom Traeger and L.A. Times      
reporter Louis Sahagun for input on the article. 
 

Blue Pearls of New Zealand 

Paua shellfish is a variety of abalone that is indigenous to 

New Zealand's coastal waters. The fish is edible and consid-

ered a delicacy and the shell has traditionally been used in 

local craft and art work. Paua or Blue pearls grow inside the 

abalone and are a unique New Zealand gem. Those Paua 

pearls occurring naturally will be one of a kind and tend to be 

uneven in shape and color.   

 

The cultured abalone pearls are typically spectacularly irides-

cent and are grown inside the abalone within a controlled and 

sustainable marine hatchery environment.   A special process 

is used to insert blisters onto the shell of the Paua to stimulate 

the growth of these distinctive pearls. The nacre layers grow 

over the blisters to produce the beautiful variety of colors. The 

pearls are harvested after several years of growth. 
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DELTA  ONE  LAPIDARY 
Serving Lapidary Interests  

Carrying quality machines by Covington, Graves, 
Inland, Grobet and Poly-Metric. 

Gemstone & Jewelry Supplies & Tools.   
 

We offer great prices and the best  technical     
assistance in the lapidary industry.  

 
On-Line Catalog: www.deltaonelapidary.com.  Donôt see what you are look-
ing for?  Looking for technical or project advice?  We sell quality materials, but 
we give our experience away freely!  Call Jerry Hughes or Juli Dahl at (541) 
563-7495 or email your question to Jerry@deltaonelapidary.com.  
 Call (541) 961-6340 for orders from 9:00AM to 9:00 PM Pacific Time.  

Decades of experience!     Free Tech Support! 
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Armando Pedroza 
Pasadena Lapidary Society 

www.forestandsun.com 
State License #893193 

Full Tree Services, Property Maintenance, Land-
scape Design and Installation, Hardscape Ser-
vices, Petrified wood features, Retaining Walls, 
Driveways, Water Features, Outdoor Kitchens - 
and more!  References and photos. 

2015 Annual Show March Field Trip to Lavic Siding 

This yearôs Dem-
onstrations were 

exceptionally 
popular! 

Sound and Silent Auction Corner 

Junior Rockhounds 
at work! 

Marléné Kyte 
Rockhound Of The 

Year !! 

Hawaiian Islands in 
stone! 

A very attractive Club Case 

Photos  
by  

Mary Kirmil 

Right:  Dottie Jacobs holds huge 
chalcedony rose found near the 

Thulite hill. 

Beautiful desert sunrises! 

Left:  Michelle Vandenbroek  
examines a vein of exquisite 

crystals - shown below in 
detail. 

Below: Agate swirls around 
pockets of crystals in the 
South Cady Mountains. 

Cactus join the desert flowers 
in bloom in March! 

Photos by Joe Goetz and Mark 
Nelson.  Plan on making your own 
memories at the April Field Trip! 

mailto:Jerry@deltaonelapidary.com

